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June 27, 2022

Dear Julian,

[ am writing to formally resign from the Providence Sustainability Commission. I will let the
Environment Council of RI (ECRI) know of my resignation as well, as I was originally
nominated as the ECRI representative on the Commission.

You can consider this resignation effective immediately. It has been an honor and a pleasure to
serve on the Sustainability Commission for the past decade! I look forward to continuing to
participate as a member of the public and community partner in environmental justice and
sustainability. '

Sincerely,

Amelia Rose

CC: Emily Koo, Vatic Kuumba, Priscilla De La Cruz, Jamie Rhodes
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